
Calves grow quickly and can outrun a person by the time they are 5 days old. 

The Moose Monitor is the official publication of the Lil’ Moose Garden Club, established in 2020. Serving members of the Lil’ 
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Policy Vote for the Membership’s  
Consideration... 
 
Moose Plural — Shall multiple moose be called: 
A) Moose B) Mice  C) Meese   
 
D) __________________ (write in your vote) 
 
Email your vote to  PRGCDirector@gmail.com  
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The Moose Monitor 
Official publication of the 

Lil’ Moose Garden Club 

The Lil’ Moose Garden Club is born… 
In the fall of 2020, Brynn Tavasci, WA sent an inno-
cent picture of some moose spotted near her 
campground with a clever caption that they were 
working on a the bylaws of a new garden club. 

And a few emails later the Lil’ Moose Garden Club 
was formed. Since meetings would not be practical, 
this being a region-wide garden club, how about all 
our “dues” going to scholarship?  Why, that is an ex-
cellent idea. And the rest is history! Helping with fall clean-up!   

Photo: Barbara Horner-Miller 

Up Close and Personal… 
Submitted by Barbara Horner-Miller, AK 

This summer I watched a young bull moose eat out 
of the garden three nights in a row, commenting to 
my husband each night, “There’s a young moose 
eating in the garden.  On the fourth night, I looked 
out and commented, “Oh look Jack, he brought a 
date”.  Sure enough, he had a young female with 
him.  

Thank you… 
 For caring about scholarships! 
 For your support of the Pacific Region  
  Garden Clubs!   

 
We are stronger and more dynamic because of 

YOU! 
With your generosity we have raised: $3450.00 



A moose can dive 20 feet under water and stay under water for up to 30 seconds!   

Our Membership… 59 and GROWING 

 

Moosificent Moose –  
  those donating $100 or more 
Gay Austin—MS 

Karen Brown—OR 

Lisa Cosand—CA 

Myrtle Findley—CA 

Chuck & Mary Lou Goodwin—CA 

Becky Hassebroek—AK 

Barbara Horner-Miller—AK 

Maria Krenek –CA 

Sherry Molinari—CA  

Peggy Olin—OR 

Greg Pokorski-CA 

Robin Pokorski –CA 

Jeanette Pruin—WA 

Alexis Slafer—CA 

Martha Smyser—CA 

Judy Stebbins—NV 

Brynn Tavasci—WA 

Carol Vallens—CA 

Dorlene Waite—NV 

Mary Warshauer—NJ 

Vicki Yuen—NV 

Fairbanks GC—AK 

Southern California GC—CA 

 

Northwestern Moose – those donating $75  
Jean Engelmann—NV 

Lana Finegold—WA 

Linda Haas — WA 

June Ann Hassebroek—WA 

Shirley Lipa—CA 

Judy Shelton—AZ  

Anne Sullivan—WA 

Sharon Tooley—CA 

Harriet Vallens—CA 

 

Southwestern Moose – those donating $75  
Kathy Itomura—CA  

Alaska Moose – those donating $50  

Terry Sampson—CA 

Bette Tang—CA  

 

Chocolate Moose – those donating $25 
Lynne Batchelor—CA  

Janet Biasca—CA  

Marcia Brown—NV 

Karen Burgesser (gift)—CA 

Pat Clayes—CA 

Mary Colridge—CA 

Nancy Compton—CA 

Joan Craig—NV 

Rita Desilets—CA  

Mona Dunlop—CA  

Myrtle Findley (gift)—CA  

Sandy Ford—ID 

Diane Franchini—WA 

Elaine Gunderson—AZ 

Jeanne Johnson—CA 

Pat Kaald—WA 

Jane McKee—CA  

LeAnna McMahan—WA 

Marva Lee Peterschick—WA 

Beverly Seibel—OR 

Gaye Stewart—OR 

Michael Stewart—OR 

Charlotte Tucker—CA  

Upward membership level movement helps Pacific 
Region Garden Clubs offer more and bigger scholar-
ships! 

What do you call a 
moose wearing a mask? 

Anonymoose 


